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  Hello everyone! Thank you for taking time to read the newsletter and connecting .  I hope your doing well and 
experiencing the Love of Jesus in new and wonderful ways. As always thank you for your support. I really appre-
ciate it. 
  I’ve been out of town for about 35 days. Just got back on the 13th Of June. A member of my Brazilian family 
was married on the 18th of May.  It was a great privilege to attend and see Wilas and Sandy exchange their vows 
before the Lord.  
  The Vineyard Brazil National Conference was in Altamira this year. So, it work out that I was able to combine 
both trips into one.  
  The speakers were from Chile, which was a unique experience for me. I was listening to the speakers in Spanish 
then, the Portuguese translation. My brain was pretty mushy after each session.  
  The conference was really good. The theme was one heart one voice. There were many opportunities for person-
nel ministry. Both giving and receiving. I had a moment  when I new the Holy spirit wanted me to pray for a man.  
I was reluctant at first, maybe because of my mushy brain or being timid. I finally did. He was having difficulty 
being timid when he preached! So, I totally understood that! I spoke to him from my experience. We prayed  
together. I think he was encouraged by what I said. So, it was good for both of us. 

Above is the team from Macapá. 
 
  Below is my friend Alessandro. I was 
able to spend some time with him. 
He has a cousin who is battling a termi-
nal lung disease. He requested that we 
pray for her. So we went to her house 
and spent time in prayer for her. Later 
he stated she seemed to be improving 
when we last spoke. Praise 
God! 

The last night of the 
conference we had a 
communion service.  
Derek and I helped. 

Maria and Louro. Very Proud parents. 
But, Maria is sad because all her kids 
are leaving the house. Next year Yara 
will be next. 
Her boyfriends is best friends with 
Wilas. They planed a proposal for Yara 
in secret. No one new. During the bou-
quet toss, Sandy faked a toss, she went 
to Yara handed the flowers to her, lead 
her by the hand to her boyfriend who 
was waiting with a little box. He opened 
it. Bent to one knee and proposed. 
The Place went BANANAS! It was so 
much fun!  Ok friends, Bless you all! 
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These are shots 
from the boat and 
the  INTERVINHA  
Location. Thought 
you might enjoy 
these pictures. 
Thanks for your 
time and interest! 
Bob 


